Quarterly Board Meeting

Chestnut on the Green Phase 1

March 24, 2008
Property Manager, Brett Kovel called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

	Roll Call:

Board Attendees:   President, Carol Rettker; Vice President, Rick Dahl,  Secretary, Joan Rucker; Treasurer, Ann Dee; and Property Manager, Brett Kovel of Elite Management.  

Resident Attendees: None.


General

Approval of minutes from the November 26, 2007, Board meeting: 
Motion: President, Rick Dahl. Treasurer, 2nd Ann Dee, Vote:  All
Financial and Administrative Report- Elite Management
February 2008 Financial Report: Property Manager, Brett Kovel, read financial report.  Note HLC will be asked to consider a 5 month seasonal contract for all snow removal for Phase 1 and Phase 2.
Collections Report: One resident noted to be in collections for a late fee.
Management Report – March:  A walk through of the property with Grounds Pro will be scheduled.  
Buildings and Grounds Report – Elite Management
Grounds Pro contact for 2008-2009 landscaping seasons:  Email approval was received by the board for the Grounds Pro contract.  
Winkler’s tree trimming bid for East end of property:  Email approval was received by the board for Winkler’s tree trimming.  
Open Discussion from Board
Topic:  Aerators will be installed by the end of April, weather permitting.  

Speed bump will be installed.
Cell Tower – discussion of access to cell tower took place. Carol will contact the
company to discuss easement rights and fees for such rights.

Street Turnover – the process is on place to finalize turnover.

Homeowner’s Insurance – A discussion of the appropriate amount of homeowner’s insurance coverage took place.  Many residents may be under insured leading to an increased liability by the Association if a catastrophic event occurred.  A motion was made to allow Elite Management to determine the appropriate insurance coverage of all residents.  The fee for this service would be $480 per year.  
Motion:  Rick Dahl  2nd: Carol Rettker: All Approved
Open Forum for Residents
As no residents were in attendance, there was no discussion.  

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Rick Dahl, 2nd Ann Dee, Vote:  All approved.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan Rucker

Secretary

